Hello Neighbors,
After much discussion, we have decided that the need for our community to have paid cabin/gate attendants is no longer a justifiable expense.  Over the past few years, many of the original duties assigned to the attendants have been transferred to other contractors or volunteers. When our community was new and lot sales as well as new home construction was more frequent, the need for attendants to monitor and allow access for contractors might have been justified. But now, we usually have only one or two new homes being constructed at any given time. Furthermore, when one looks at other gated communities in our area, paid attendants simply is not a normal expenditure for homeowners to pay.

We are all keenly aware that our aging roads will need repair and resurfacing in the near future.  Many of our roads are now approaching 15 years old with no resurfacing. Previous Board of Directors have done a great job building a respectable reserve to be used for future infrastructure maintenance. However, initial rough estimates make it clear this reserve will likely fall short of what will be needed to get our roads into the condition we all rightfully expect.  As such, we feel we need to be as frugal as possible with our expenditures to ensure future maintenance projects have a minimal financial impact on Chelaque home owners. 
Therefore, effective April 1, 2014, there will no longer be an attendant at the cabin.  We provided this 90 day notice to minimize the effect to the attendants Bob and Don.
If you have service providers or visitors who currently rely on the cabin attendants for access, you will need to make other arrangements for them to gain access. 
We are very grateful for the years of service Bob and Don have given to our community. Please consider stopping by and joining us in thanking them personally. 

Regards,
CHOA Board of Directors

